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% The project will not result in any significant effects to air quality whereas the San Joaquin
Valley Air Pollution Control District had no concerns on the project. Furthermore, the project
falls within the thresholds listed on the SJIVAPCD’s Small Project Analysis Levels (SPAL)
document. In the interest of streamlining CEQA requirements, projects that fit the descriptions
up to the project sizes indicated and are below both of the corresponding non-HHDT and
HHDT trip lengths, are deemed to have a less than significant impact on air quality and as
such are excluded from quantifying criteria pollutant emissions for CEQA purposes.

% The project will not result in any significant effects to water quality whereas the project will
comply with all laws which dictate fuel station operations and waste management.
Additionally, the refuse enclosure will have a roof cover which will prevent precipitation from
coming into contact with the waste.

e) The site can be adequately served by all required utilities and public services.
The proposed project has been reviewed by City Departments and Agencies with jurisdiction
over the property. As conditioned, the proposed project will comply with all applicable
requirements and will be adequately served by all required utilities and public services.

Therefore, the project is categorically exempt pursuant to Section 15332/Class 32.

None of the exceptions to Categorical Exemptions set forth in the CEQA Guidelines, Section 15300.2
apply to the project. Furthermore, the proposed project is not expected to have a significant effect
on the environment. A categorical exemption, as noted above, has been prepared for the project and

the area is not environmentally sensitive.
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